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Dear Matthew  

Legal Choices 

Thank you for your letter of 20 July setting out your support for Legal Choices.  
As you are aware, the regulators have been in discussion about the future of Legal Choices  
since the BSB decided to leave the project in July 2019.  There is now welcome agreement 
from all the remaining regulators to make up the funding shortfall for the final year of the 
current development programme, 2019/2020, caused by the BSB withdrawal. This is  a 
positive and helpful step towards ensuring that we meet the target traffic figures for the 
2017/2020 programme.  

On the future funding, however, we do not have agreement beyond the end of 2021 and one 
regulator is  seeking to halve their contribution for next year, 2020/2021, and the following 
years.  

As you can see from the appended table, the SRA, the CLC, the ICAEW and the Faculty of 
Notaries have signed up to a further three-year programme. The CLSB  has also agreed to 
support a further three years but have proposed a 50% reduction in their contribution due to 
the relative percentage of their budget.   I understand that there may be a possibility just 
identified for CLSB to make a contribution based on the current funding model for this year  
but the request to look at a different funding model in future years remains. CILEx  
Regulation and IPReg have agreed to fund the next year of the programme –  2020-2021 –  
but have said that they cannot commit beyond that.  

This presents obvious difficulties for forward planning, as you have set out in your letter.  

We have real confidence in the Legal Choices  website and its potential both to help  
individual consumers and as a sector wide contribution to public legal education, which is all  
the more important against the backcloth of the Covid-19 pandemic. In order for it to 
continue to make that very significant contribution and to collectively maximise impact and 
value for money, we agree that a commitment to a three-year funding and planning cycle is  
essential.  
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Disappointingly, we do not however  have that agreement between the regulators. There is  
now a material risk that Legal Choices does not have a sustainable future.  

In the light of your letter, we would like to invite you to attend the next meeting of the Legal  
Choices Governance Board  in September,  the date of which is currently being scheduled so 
that we can discuss the way forward together.   

 
Yours sincerely  

Sheila Kumar 
Chief Executive 
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